UMD STAFF

Newsletter



Vol. VIII, No. 16

April 17, 1958

BUSINESS EDUCATION CONFERENCE--Dr. John L. Rowe, nationally recognized authority on the teaching of typewriting and at present, chairman of the Department of Business Education at the University of North Dakota, will be the principal speaker at UMD's Eighth Annual Business Education Conference on April 25. Dr. Rowe will present a convocation address at 11 a.m. in Main 200 and a lecture demonstration on Techniques of Building Skill in Typewriting at 4 p.m. in the Kirby Student Center ballroom. The afternoon portion of the conference will be devoted to a workshop for area business teachers and UMD business education students. (John Dettmann)

A.A.U.P.--Dr. Robert E. Carr, General Secretary of the American Association of University Professors, will speak on "Outlook for Academic Freedom" Monday, May 5, at 6:30 p.m. in the Campus Club, Coffman Memorial Union. Banquet tickets are \$2.50 and may be obtained from Herbert Heneman, Secretary-Treasurer, Minnesota Chapter A.A.U.P. TSMb 107, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis 14. (Henry Ehlers)

CAMPUS VISITORS--Dr. Richard G. Browne, Executive Officer of the State College Board of Illinois, Dr. Warren O. Covert, Associate Professor of Education, and Dr. R. Maurice Myers, Head of the Department of Biological Sciences, of Western Illinois University at Macomb were campus visitors April 11.

NEWEST ARRIVAL--On March 29, the F. James Glicks became the parents of a daughter, Marcia Elizabeth. She weighed 7 lb. $12\frac{1}{2}$ oz., at birth.

FACULTY FRONT--J. F. Maclear has published an article "Puritan Relations With Buckingham" in the current issue of the Huntington Library Quarterly.....Kenneth J. Kraft has been given a National Science Foundation Fellowship to study this summer at the University of Oregon at Charleston in the Institute of Marine Biology..... Robert Haakenson spoke on "Educational Television" at the Home and School Association meeting April 9 at the St. Stanislaus School, Superior On April 9, Moses Passer addressed the Town and Country Forum on the subject, "The Russian Peat Industry . The Forum was held at the University of Minnesota Experiment Station Mary Bowne reported a research project, "A Comparative Study of Three Methods of Measuring the Velocity of Overhand Softball Throws" at the National Convention of the American Association of Health, Physical Education and Recreation in Kansas City, Missouri, March 31 to April 4. Other UMD personnel attending the convention included Ruth Richards, Ward Wells, Geraldine Ryberg, Lloyd Peterson, Ann Small and Ralph Neuses. Dr. Bowne and Miss Richards also attended meetings of the National Association for Physical Education of College Women held in Excelsior Springs, Missouri, March 27-29....C. W. Wood participated in the High School Residential Seminar at Minneapolis on Problems of the Far East, March 27-29....R. J. Falk attended the American Personnel and Guidance Association Conference in St. Louis, Missouri March 30 through April 3.....Julius F. Wolff, Jr. spoke on "Shipwrecks of the North Shore" at a meeting of the Jean Duluth Community Club on March 26. He spoke on "Canoe Trails of the Quetico-Superior Country on April 1 at St. Jean's Church and on April 11 at Elim Lutheran Church. On April 9, Dr. Wolff presided over a special session of the St. Louis County Forestry Board at the Court House.

DULUTH BRANCH

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

April 18-19-20 April 21-22 April 22 April 23	Centennial Student Leadership Seminar Institute, Lake Superior Geologists Military Ball Poetry Reading University Film Series: "Miss Julie"	KSC Ballroom Phy. Ed. Tweed Hall Sci. Aud.	9-1:00 a.m. 4:30 p.m.
April 24	UMD-High School Transition Conference	KSC Ballroom All day and upper campus class- rooms	
April 25	Business Education Conference	Main and KSC	
April 27	Fine Arts Festival - Opening of Summer Artist's Show	Tweed Gallery	8:00 p.m.
April 28	Illustrated Lecture - Orazio Fumagalli	Tweed Gallery 8:00 p.m.	
April 29	Faculty Ensemble Concert	KSC Ballroom	8:00 p.m.
April 30	All-day Demonstration in Visual Arts by students and faculty of the Art Dept.	KSC Ballroom (9-4:00 and (7-9:00 p.m.	
	Poetry Reading University Film Series: "Children of	Tweed Hall	4:30 p.m.
	Paradise"	Sci. Aud.	7:30 p.m.